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Summer Fair  

 
The summer fair this year was a huge success. 
We were treated to excellent performances from 
our choirs, violinists and performance poets and 
the Steel Pan band from Pimlico Academy was a 
real highlight. Great stalls, games and activities 
and glorious weather also really helped. Huge 
thanks to all of the Parents Group who worked so 
hard to make the day a success and to all par-
ents, carers, friends and family who came along 
and contributed. We raised £2126 for the school. 
This was an increase on last year’s event. Please 
look out for announcements on how the money is 
being spent to benefit the pupils of Jubilee in 
newsletters and through our twitter feed 
throughout the next academic year.  

Trips and Visits 

As always we have had a half term jam packed with 
trips and visits. Highlights include:  

Reception went on a trip to the Transport Museum 

Year 5 visited the Dulwich picture Gallery for an au-
thor and illustrator talk. 

Reception and Year 5  both visited the Diana Memo-
rial Park 

Year 6 visited Into University for the last time to talk 
about Secondary Transition. 

Year 2 visited Joss Bay for their annual beach trip– 
huge thanks to all of those who donated to help 
fundraise for this trip and to the many parents who 
volunteered to go along and help on the day.  

Our school council attended the Windmill Cluster 
Summer Conference at Trinity Academy. 

All pupils from Years 1-6 took part in a intra school 
rounders’ event in Brockwell Park. 

Year 6 went on School Journey to PGL in Marchants 
Hill.  

 
Sport at Jubilee  

 
We have had an incredibly successful end to the 
academic year in terms of sports. 16 pupils from 
Years 5 and 6 competed in the Mo Farah Shield, 
an athletics competition between all of the 
schools who receive sports coaching from SG 
Sports, and we were able to win the trophy. 
Many of the pupils taking part were from Year 5 
so we look forward to continuing to have a 
strong athletics team in 2019/20. 
Our Year 5 boys also won the Windmill Cluster 
Futsal tournament. This was the first time this 
event had taken place and it followed a 10 week 
programme of Futsal coaching funded by the 
Walcott Foundation.  
Last week we took part in the Windmill Cluster 
Football tournament. This is an event we have a 
strong record of success in (our boys have won 
for the last two years and the girls reached the 
finals in both of these years). This year we were 
incredibly dominant with both the boys and girls 
teams winning all nine of their matches and win-
ning the boys and girls competitions.  
The girls won their second trophy in two days 
when they won the final of the Brixton Learning 
Collaborative and Windmill Cluster League the 
following day. 
We are very proud of all our sport people at    
Jubilee and for the Year 6s in particular it was 
wonderful to sign off on their time at the school 
with so many victories! 

 
Poetry Slam 

 
For the last 3 years all of the schools in the Wind-
mill Cluster (Jubilee, Holy Trinity, Richard Atkins, 
Sudbourne, St Jude's, Christ Church Streatham, St 
Luke's and Orchard  have competed against each 
other in Poetry slam. All pupils from Year 3 up-
wards in each school get to write and perform a 
poem, winners from each class go on to perform 
in front of the whole school  and the winners 
from this round are selected to compete against 
the other schools in a quarter and then semi final 
before eventually finalists are selected to com-
pete in the final (this year hosted by Trinity 
Academy). We have a proud tradition in this 
event, having won it for the last two years run-
ning. We were delighted to keep this up, not only 
by producing the overall winners for the third 
consecutive year through the sensational Danae 
and   Pa-Riss but also by taking third place as 
well through Kachief and Ascad.  

Music at Jubilee  
 

Both the infant and junior choirs and Year 4  
violinists performed at the summer fair. There 
have been violin concerts for all those partici-
pating in LMM this year. These concerts were 
very well received and attended by a large 
number  of parents. Thank you to all parents 
who were able to attend. Your support means a 
great deal to the pupils and staff.  

Suzuki violinists have performed to Years 5 and 
6. Years 3 , 4 and 5 have performed to their 
peers in assemblies as part of their Musitrax 
lessons.  

The junior choir will be performing at the Lam-
beth Country Show on 21st July. We will be per-
forming on the Village Green Stage at 12:30. if 
you are visiting the Country show on Sunday 
please drop by and see us!  
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Star Achiever of the Term  
 

Congratulations to the following pupils who won 
star achiever of the term. 
 
ELE: Mirac, Omar. EMC: Hiba, Illyas. 1AM: 
Tayah, Yassin. 1SY: Katlyn, Kyreon  2LB:          
Mohamed, Brooklyn. 2PB: Eunice, Rico. 3RJ:    
Helen, Joshua. 3MG: Suhayma, Alex. 4CH: Hassan, 
Shayla. 4JR: Malakai, Princess. 5TL: Lendo, Jona-
than. 5CC: Safi, Jevel. 6KS: Otis, Jenny. 6LL: the 
whole class! 

Children’s Centre 
 

Stay & Play sessions will be running on Wednes-
days from 9.30 – 11.30am & 1 – 3 (except on 14th 
August) and Thursdays  from 9.30 – 11.30am. 
Please pop into the school office and speak to 
Children Centre staff about the cinema screening 
on 6th August or any other information. 
Incredible edibles will still continue during the 
summer holidays until 6th August. 

Oliver   

The Year 6 Show is always  one of the highlights 
of the school year and this was definitely no ex-
ception. We were treated to an extremely ambi-
tious and entertaining performance of Oliver. 
The standard of acting and particularly of the 
singing was extremely high. We have many rea-
sons to be proud of this years’ Year 6s and this 
was certainly one of them! 

Notices  
 
 
Parent Governor: Following this week’s election 
Derrick Brown has been elected as Parent Gover-
nor.  

 
Congratulations: to Tim Gaymer and Nick Toms 
whose longstanding contribution as Governors at 
Jubilee were recognised when they were present-
ed an award by the Mayor of Lambeth at a recent 
Lambeth Governors’ event.   
 
School Dinner Money: Due to increased meal 
costs across all Lambeth schools there will be a 
slight increase in the cost of school meals from 
September. Meals will now cost £2:40. 
 
Parent Hub: Please sign up to this in the holi-
days if you haven’t done so.  Instructions can be 
downloaded from the website. 
 
New Term Start Date: We will be back in school 
on Thursday 5th September.  

Goodbye Year 6! 
 
With another year drawing to a close it is time to 
say goodbye to another fabulous Year 6 cohort. 
Many families joined us for a Year 6 leavers cere-
mony earlier in the week.  
The following pupils received special awards at 
the ceremony: Contribution to Jubilee: Raven 
and Ra’miyah Sports Award: Idson and Tajae.  
Academic Achievement: Rushda and Adriana.  
Academic Progress: Mohamed and Elijah. Music 
award: Danae and Ben. Headteacher’s Award: 
Kachief and Pa-Riss. 
These pupils well deserved their accolades but I 
would also like to say how impressed we have 
been with the whole of Year 6 this year. They 
have really grown up, worked very hard towards 
their SATs tests and provided a great example to 
younger pupils.  They will all be missed next 
year.  

Sports Day 
 
We all had a brilliant time at Sports Day this 
Year. St Martin-in-the-Fields High was a great 
venue and the event was very well attended by 
parents and ran very smoothly. There were some 
incredibly quick races at the end but what I was 
most impressed with was the spirit of sportsman-
ship, team work and encouragement of all which 
was prevalent throughout. Thank you to all staff, 
parents and pupils for making it such a lovely 
day.  

Note from Mr Prestwich  
 

As another school year draws to a close I would 
like to say a personal thank you to all of the    
families of Jubilee for all of your support this 
year.  
 
I have loved my first year as Headteacher here. I 
am very proud of all we have achieved and am 
really looking forward (after a little break ) to 
move onwards and upwards as we strive to 
achieve even more next year.  
 
Community is so important to us here at Jubilee 
and we could not achieve half of what we do 
without the parents and families with us.  
 
I would like to wish you all a very happy summer 
holidays.   


